
 
 

BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
In re: Petition for approval of curtailable 
service tariff modifications, by Florida Power 
& Light Company. 

DOCKET NO. 20170216-EI 
ORDER NO. PSC-2018-0049A-TRF-EI 
ISSUED: January 30, 2018 

 
AMENDMENT TO ORDER APPROVING FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT 
COMPANY’S CURTAILABLE SERVICE TARIFF MODIFICATIONS  

 
BY THE COMMISSION: 
 
 On January 22, 2018, Order No. PSC-2018-0049-TRF-EI was issued approving 
modifications to Florida Power & Light Company’s (FPL) curtailable service (CS) tariffs to 
institute a 30-day notice for customers enrolled in its CS tariffs to transfer to the 
Commercial/Industrial Demand Reduction Rider (CDR) tariff and close the CS tariffs to new 
customers.  At the January 9, 2018 Agenda Conference, Commission staff orally modified its 
recommendation to clarify that credits provided to customers through the CDR tariff are 
recovered through the Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause (ECCR), while the credits 
provided to customers through the CS tariffs are recovered by FPL through base rates, rather 
than both tariff credits being recovered through the ECCR.  This oral modification was 
inadvertently overlooked and not incorporated into Order No. PSC-2018-0049-TRF-EI.   
 
 For this reason, paragraph 2 on page 2 of Order No. 2018-0049-TRF-EI is deleted and 
replaced with the following: 

 
Currently, the company provides service to 31 customers under CS tariffs.  
According to FPL, 16 of those customers have the required demand to qualify for 
the CDR.  Out of those 16, seven customers have expressed interest in a direct 
transfer from the CS tariffs to the CDR.  The credits provided to customers 
through the CS tariffs are recovered by the company in base rates, while the CDR 
credits are recovered through the Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause 
(ECCR).  In the company’s petition, FPL states that the ECCR impact of all 16 
eligible customers transferring to the CDR would be 0.0008 cents per kilowatt 
hour (kWh) or less than $0.01 per 1,000 kWh.  These 16 potential transferees 
would join 526 customers who presently take service under the CDR.   
 

 Based on the foregoing, it is 
 
 ORDERED by the Florida Public Service Commission that Order No. PSC-2018-0049-
TRF-EI, issued on January 22, 2018, is amended as stated above.  It is further 
 
 ORDERED that Order No. PSC-2018-0049-TRF-EI is hereby reaffirmed in all other 
respects. 
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By ORDER of the Florida Public Service Commission this 30th day of January, 20 18. 

SBr 

Chief Deputy Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399 
(850) 413-6770 
www.floridapsc.com 

Copies furnished: A copy of this document is 
provided to the parties of record at the time of 
issuance and, if applicab le, interested persons. 




